
 

 
 
 
 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

September 24, 2025 

Judiciary of Guam Announces Transition to .GOV Domain 
(Hagåtña, Guam) — The Judiciary of Guam will officially transition its website from guamcourts.org to 

guamcourts.gov, a new domain that improves security and accessibility for residents seeking court 

information and services. 
 

The shift to a .gov domain is part of the Judiciary’s broader effort to modernize its online presence and 

bring Guam in line with federal and state court systems nationwide. Beginning Monday, September 29, 

2025, visitors to the old site will now see a notification directing them to the new domain. 
 

“The .GOV designation aligns the Judiciary with national best practices, reducing the risk of fraud and 

phishing attacks,” Administrator of the Courts Danielle T. Rosete said. “When residents use 

guamcourts.gov, they can trust the information is authentic, secure, and provided by their courts.” 
 

All online services remain available at the new address, including calendar search, payment services, and 

jury information.  
 

For more information, visit www.guamcourts.gov or contact Jannette Samson at (671) 475-0141.  
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